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_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
FURTHER INFORMATION PERTAINING TO THE ANNOUNCEMENT MADE ON            
9 MAY 2013– FIRST QUARTER RESULTS  
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Board of Directors of UMS Holdings Limited (the “Company”) refers to the query 
raised by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited via telephone call on 15 May 
2013 in relation to announcement no 00116 made on 9 May 2013 and the Company’s 
response is as follows:-  

 
SGX query: 
 
Elaborate comment in paragraph 9 -: We are in line with our previous announcement”. 
 
Company’s response: 
 
In the 4Q2012 announcement, the Group had commented that forecasted demand in 
1H2013 has improved when compared to 4Q2012, in line with expected improved global 
billing data for the similar period.  The results for 1Q2013 are in line with this comment; 
with revenue and net profit growing 29% and 333% respectively over 4Q2012.    
                 
 
SGX query: 
 
Relook at the reply in paragraph 13 -: Not applicable”. 
 
Company’s response: 
 
We would like to clarify that the commentary should be “The Group does not have a 
general mandate from its shareholders for IPT. In 1Q2013, the Group did not enter into 
any IPT of more than S$100,000.” 
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